Mountain Library Network

Executive Board

Minutes

November 30, 2009

Call to Order:

Chair Ann Farr called the meeting of the MLN Executive Board to order at 10:30 a.m. at the Jackson County Public Library.  Members present:  Ann Farr, Joanna Thompson, Brian Raitz, Vicky Terry, Suzette Lowe, Judy Gunsaulis, and Myra Ziegler.  Guests included Johnnie King and Tammy Richards.

Minutes:

A motion was made by Myra Ziegler to approve the minutes as presented.  This was seconded by Judy Gunsaulis.  The motion carried.

Committee Reports:
a. Circulation Committee – No report.

b.  Cataloging Committee – Committee Chair Vicky Terry announced that the Cataloging Committee had held a meeting on Friday, November 20th.  At this meeting, the committee discussed a revision of the MLN Cataloging Policy Section VII.  One section suggested for revision involved the procedure for moving a cataloger at Level 2 to a Level 3.  Currently, the policy states:

“Libraries in need of a Level 3 cataloger must contact the Chair of the Cataloging Committee with a candidate in mind”.

      Suggested change:

“Library directors in need of a Level 3 cataloger must contact the Chair of the Cataloging Committee with a candidate in mind”.

       A second suggested change involved the procedure for dealing with non-compliant

       catalogers.  Suggested change in the fourth bullet:                                                      

“If the errors continue, or if the cataloger does not attend refresher training, the Chair will notify the cataloger, his/her director and supervisor, the MLN Executive Board, and the Secretary of the Library Commission of the steps taken to correct the situation to this point, and will advise all that the Executive Board will be petitioned to set the cataloger’s permissions back one level”.

      A third correction under the fifth bullet:

“The Chair of the Cataloging Committee will attend the next MLN Executive Board meeting with the recommendation to reduce the cataloger’s permissions.  The Chair shall also work with the cataloger’s director and supervisor to get the cataloger reinstated after more training, or to train another cataloger”.

    A final correction in the last paragraph:


“It should be noted that the level of mistakes is not so much of an issue . . .”

    Brian Raitz recommended that the suggested changes be sent out to the general membership for comment until the next MLN board meeting in March, when a final vote will be taken regarding the changes.    A motion was made by Judy and seconded by Suzette in support of Brian’s recommendations.  The motion passed.

c. OPAC Committee – Brian reported that, with Syndetics, extensive series information can be inserted into the bib. record using a Java script.  Brian also introduced and discussed LibX, a Firefox and Internet Explorer extension that provides direct links to the library’s resources.

Old Business:

a. Authority Work – This issue was carried over from the last meeting.  It was agreed that this needs to be done.  Ann Farr will speak with J. D. Waggoner regarding pricing and funding availability.
b. Millennium Update 2009A 1.1 – Will be released in two parts: Part 1 will simply fix various problems and will support iPhones.  Tammy expects to put this in place in early January.  Part 2 is not out yet, but will contain all new enhancements.  One change that the MLN Board will need to address is the change in the number of listings in the reading record, which will change from 1 to as many as 5.
New Business:

WVSOM - It was announced that the West Virginia School of Osteopathic Medicine was interested in joining MLN.  Other systems are being considered, as well.   There are a number of issues to be settled and WVSOM will need to get in touch with Innovative Interfaces to determine the costs involved.

Announcements:
Vickie Terry announced that Pocahontas County would be adding a branch library at Snowshoe.

Adjournment:

        There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  

                     The next meeting will be held on March 1 at the Summers County Library.

